
December 16, 1971 

Dr. Frank Harrison 
President 
University of Texas at Arlington 
Arlington, Texas 76010 

Dear Dr. Harrison: 

The decision of the State Board of Mental Health and Mental 
Retardation to locate the new North Texas School in Fort Worth 
must be credited to the efforts of many groups and individuals 
working together for our city. 

Your help and support of the proposal made by the Fort Worth 
Chamber of Commerce greatly contributed to our success. Our 
proposal would not have been accepted except for all of us 
working together in a unified effort for the city. 

State funding for the school is expected to be forthcoming from 
the next special session of the Legislature and construction 
should begin shortly thereafter. It is most important that Fort 
Worth continue its willingness to work with the State Board and 
Staff in creating the best school possible for Texas. I am 
certain that we can anticipate your continued support. 

Very truly yours, 

Harry K. Werst 

FORT WORTH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 700 THROCKMORTON FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76102 
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